Report of Webinar on Software Development

Dated: 24.02.24

The Webinar on Software Development was organised on 24 February 2024 in Online mode.
There were 45 participants including Research Scholars, Undergraduate and Postgraduate
students. The Chief Editor, Dr. Yatendra Pal Singh introduced the Pahal Horizon:An
International Journal of Social Sciences, Humanities and Management. He also explained the
Vision of Pahal Horizon and its Initiatives to achieve its vision. The Editor, Dr. Neetu Singh
presented the objectives of the webinar and introduced the resource person, Mr. Thalesh Pal,
Senior Software Engineer, Marsh McLennan. The lecture was taken by Mr. Thalesh Pal. Mr.
Thalesh Pal discussed Software Development with real life examples. He presented the
knowledge of Software Development and its process effectively. The session was ended by the
clarification of doubts and queries of the participants. At the end of the webinar, the vote of
thanks was given by the Editor, Dr. Rachita Sharma. She also gave thanks to the participants.
Overall organisation and coordination was done by the Editor, Mr. Akash Arya, Joint Secretary,

Metal and Material Association, IIT Bombay.



